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Dear Phase III Hybrid Learning Families,
Welcome back to school for in-person learning!  
I am excited to inform you that starting the week of Monday, May 10th, our students in grades 6 through 9 will be returning to in-person instruction (in a hybrid model) for the first time in more than a year! Otherwise, they can remain 100% digital. Families who chose to remain in the 100% digital learning model or do not make a selection during the April 20th to April 27th selection process must remain digital. As you know, this is a unique time and we will all be learning together!  I know I can count on each of you to support our process!  
Here are some important points to be aware of as we transition to in-person instruction. To prepare for a safe transition, teachers will need additional time during the work day from April 26 - May 7th. They will use this time to prepare their classrooms and engage in health and safety training and instructional professional development.  
What to Expect Before In-Person Instruction Begins

	Monday, April 26
	Asynchronous (self-paced and independent) learning only.  No synchronous (live instruction) learning will take place.

	Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday April 27, 28 & 29
	Synchronous (live) instruction will resume. However, you may notice an increase in the amount of asynchronous learning time so that teachers can be available for professional development and additional classroom setup in the afternoon. We will communicate these changes to you. 
Fridays will remain on the current schedule with a ½ day of synchronous learning in the morning and a ½ day of asynchronous learning in the afternoon.

	Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, May 3, 4, 5 & 6
	Synchronous (live) instruction continues with an increase in the amount of asynchronous learning time so that teachers can be available for professional development and additional classroom setup in the afternoon.  We will communicate these changes to you. 
Fridays will remain on the current schedule with a ½ day of synchronous learning in the morning and a ½ day of asynchronous learning in the afternoon.

	Starting May 10
	Regular daily schedules resume


What to Expect When In-Person Instruction Begins
Scheduling
· During our hybrid model, a group of children (Cohort A) will have school in person on Monday/Tuesday and then learn virtually Wednesday/Thursday/Friday.  Another group of students (Cohort B) will be in person on Thursday/Friday and learning virtually on Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday.  You will be notified by Monday, May 3, which day your child will be attending in person, as well as about any updated scheduling information.  It is important that your child attends on the assigned day to help adhere to school health and safety protocols.

· We will begin our school day at 7:55 a.m.  Students may be dropped off and enter through the front door into the cafeteria beginning at 7:15 a.m.  They will be socially distanced.  They will be dismissed from the cafeteria at 7:50.
· Academic Support Hours will begin at 1:30 p.m., and the school day will officially end at 2:59 p.m.  

· There will be a staggered dismissal in order to support social distancing.  Students will be dismissed by their teacher through the fire towers. You will also be asked to complete a form indicating who your child will be picked up by each day or are they taking public transportation.

Health and Safety
· Please do not send your child to school if they are experiencing any symptoms of illness such as a fever, sore throat, cough, etc.
· All students attending a hybrid model must submit a signed consent form for COVID testing.
· Frequent hand washing will be a routine during the school day, and hand sanitizer is available in every classroom as well as throughout the building.

· Throughout the course of the day, your child will be expected to wear a mask and remain socially distanced from their classmates and teacher.

· The School District has developed a strict visitor policy and visitors will not be permitted in the building without a prior appointment.  A copy of the visitor’s policy is attached to this letter. We know that this protocol is stringent, but it is developed to ensure the safety of our students and staff. Visitor Protocol.docx
· If your child is absent from school, please send them with an excuse note when they return, or text/email a copy of the note to your child’s teacher.

Breakfast and Lunch
· Lunch and breakfast will be provided in the lunchroom in a socially distanced manner.
While we are immensely excited to return to in-person learning, the safety of your child and our entire school family is our number one priority.  Please join us in following all health and safety protocols so we can safely continue in-person instruction!
Looking forward to seeing you soon!  Feel free to reach out with any questions or concerns.
Sincerely,
Nicole Lee

Principal
